
DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
THE WORK DOESN'T STOP

IN THE SUMMER!

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Summer is flying by, and the
Hudson City School District has

been busy preparing for the 2023-
24 school year!

 
I would like to take this time to

thank you all for your support in my
ability to transition District

operations to our new
superintendent, Dr. Juliette

Pennyman! We cannot wait for Dr.
Pennyman to get started on

September 1!
 

 Our administrators and summer
school staff have shown great
dedication and passion for our

District this summer. The efforts of
all of our students, families, faculty,

staff and Board of Education
members do not go unnoticed!

 
The District has seen many

transitions, upgrades and additions
this summer that we cannot wait

to tell you about in this newsletter!
 

 I hope you all enjoy the rest of your
summer vacations and that this
newsletter excites you and your

student(s) for the first day of school
on September 6.

 
Sincerely,

Cheryl Rabinowitz
Interim Superintendent of Schools

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
WELCOME TO HUDSON, 

DR. PENNYMAN!

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

At the August 8 Hudson City
School District Board of Education

meeting, Dr. Juliette Pennyman
was appointed as the next

superintendent of the District.
 

Dr. Pennyman comes to Hudson
with close to 30 years' experience
in the education field, with time

spent as a teacher, principal,
administrator and executive. Her
vast experience as an educational

leader in major cities and small
districts throughout several states
gives her an unparalleled insight
into innovations and strategies

that create an exceptional
education system.

 
Dr. Pennyman plans to meet with
various stakeholder groups, and to

put an emphasis on meeting
with District faculty and staff to

develop a strong bond with
teachers, principals and others

who serve the district with such
devotion.

 
We are eager to see the

knowledge, wisdom, compassion
and love for children that Dr.
Pennyman will bring to our

Hudson schools. (Photos by Lance
Wheeler)

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/
https://www.hudsoncsd.org/boe/meet-our-incoming-superintendent-dr-juliette-pennyman/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
DR. PENNYMAN'S WELCOME LETTER TO HUDSON CSD COMMUNITY FOR

2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

August 25th, 2023
 

Dear Hudson City School District Community,
 

It is an absolute pleasure to welcome you all to the launch of the 2023-24 school year at
the Hudson City School District. I am ecstatic to begin my journey in Hudson as

Superintendent of Schools and have a front-row seat for the success and
accomplishments bound to be achieved by our talented students, faculty and staff.

 
Hopefully, you were able to enjoy the sights of Upstate New York and beyond, spend some

quality time with family and friends, try something new and kick back this summer!
 

In this time of transition, I feel it is vitally important to introduce a key quality that is
deeply important to me: Togetherness. Accountability, diligence and leadership are three

traits that I am certain will be personified by our amazing team of professionals. These
traits will be observed and passed over to our students on their journey through this

District to prepare them for their futures. Click here to view my “Welcome Video” to all
school community members.

 
I am a firm believer that the key to success in education starts with building strong

relationships, which allows for each of us to pull out the best in each other and most
importantly, all of our students. By forming strong relationships in a caring and supportive

environment, only then can we help guide students, faculty and staff to reaching levels
they are capable of, whether they realize it or not. I encourage you to share ideas and

establish a connection with me at pennymanj@hudsoncsd.org or by calling 518-828-4360
EXT. 2101.

 
I offer you my sincerest appreciation in advance for all of the great work you will do this

upcoming school year. I look forward to seeing each of you on September 5th-6th for the
start of the 2023-24 school year. Together, we can overcome obstacles. Together, we can

move mountains. Together, we can do the unthinkable. This is because in Hudson,
together, we can!

 
Sincerely,

Dr. Juliette Pennyman
Superintendent of Schools
Hudson City School District

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V6lh9dEPcqw
mailto:pennymanj@hudsoncsd.org


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
UPCOMING IMPORTANT

DATES

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

9/4: Labor Day
9/5: Superintendent's Conference
Day
9/6: First Day of School
9/12: Hudson City School District
Board of Education Meeting at 6
p.m.
9/26: Hudson City School District
Board of Education Meeting at 6
p.m.
10/9: Columbus Day (No School)
10/20: Superintendent's
Conference Day (No School)

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
BUILDING AND GROUNDS:

IMPROVEMENTS 
DISTRICT WIDE

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

The Building and Grounds crew at
HCSD has been working diligently

this summer on many key
improvements, including: 

12 Montgomery C. Smith Elementary School classrooms will
add air conditioning (top right).
EV chargers were added at Hudson Senior High School.
Every classroom is deep cleaned (Mr. Kinney's classroom,
bottom right).
All carpets were shampooed along with two new
installations.
All floors were stripped and waxed (Hudson Junior High
School atrium floor, middle right).
Parking lot traffic lines were painted.
Fall sports fields are being prepped.
Sprinkler systems inspected.
Fire system and extinguishers were inspected.
All custodians are learning new cleaning tactics.
Pool tile repairs, pool certificates for two more maintenance
staff.
Numerous painting jobs.
All four gym floors and MCSES stage refinished (JHS gym,
bottom left). 
All HVAC filter changes.
New emergency lighting being added to MCSES.

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
HUDSON SHS FRESHMAN ORIENTATION

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Save the date! Hudson SHS Freshman Orientation is on August 29 from
5:30 p.m. – 7 p.m. at Hudson SHS. Parents/guardians and students are

invited to attend. Looking forward to seeing you there!

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
HUDSON JHS SUPPLY LIST FOR 2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

*Reminder: Hudson SHS supplies vary by each individual class. Teachers will inform students what materials
will be required for their respective classes.*

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
MCSES KINDERGARTEN SUPPLY LIST FOR 2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
MCSES KINDERGARTEN SUPPLY LIST FOR 2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR

(CONTINUED)

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
MCSES 1ST GRADE SUPPLY LIST FOR 2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
MCSES 2ND GRADE SUPPLY LIST FOR 2023-24 SCHOOL YEAR

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

*Reminder: MCSES Grades 3-5 supplies vary by each individual class. Teachers will inform
students/families both via letter to home and in-person of what materials will be required for their

respective classes.*

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
MS. BETKE'S SUMMER

SCHOOL CLASS 

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

MCSES students in Ms. Betke's
class have had a blast with recent

interactive activities during
summer school!

 
Pictured here are students using

their senses to observe and release
ladybugs, create slime and play

with rice "sand"!

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
SUMMER SCHOOL STAFF
KEEPS SMOOTH FLOW OF

OPERATIONS

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

A huge shoutout goes to our
amazing staff that makes Summer
School possible! Here are just a few

pictures of our devoted faculty in
the JSHS at work! 

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER

CAMP INVENTION:
 A HUGE SUCCESS AT

MCSES

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Check out the bright smiles and tons
of fun that was had at Camp

Invention at MCSES from June 26-30!

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
CORAL REEF PROJECT IN SUMMER SCHOOL

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Check out this awesome coral reef project from Mrs. McCagg’s summer school class!
This secondary Extended School Year Summer Program studies the ocean and the life

that can be found there.  Students explored sea turtles, sharks, shipwrecks and treasure
chests, as well as the coral reef.  Activities included building a coral reef with various

materials, designing their own ocean themed tiles and stepping stones and working on
functional academics as well. 

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
SWEETHEARTS AND

HEROES: EMPOWERING
HEARTS, PREVENTING

BULLYING

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

One of the highlights of the
August 8 Board of Education

meeting was the presentation by
Hudson JHS Principal Rhode

Cooper and Associate Principal
Carolyn Miller on the importance
of creating a safe, inclusive and

supportive learning environment.
 

Sweethearts & Heroes is a team
focused on promoting healthy,
positive social connections and
relationships while fostering a

sense of community and
emotional resilience. The program

brings the power of HOPE and
ACTION into schools and

communities.
 

Their focus is to teach human skills,
both in school and digitally, to

build empathy and compassion in
our youth, and develop young

Sweethearts & Heroes by
promoting bystander

empowerment through leadership
roles.

 
Click here to view a video on the

Sweethearts and Heroes program
mission. 

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RnNW42RPhpQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RnNW42RPhpQ


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
PANORAMA YOUTH

PROGRAM AT OLANA

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

For the second year through
District funding and private

scholarship funds from the Olana
State Historic Site, The Olana

Partnership welcomed 14 2nd-5th
graders from MCSES over the

course of four weeks to learn about
photography, science, art and
agriculture in Olana’s historic

house and landscape. 
 

The Panorama Youth Program,
which welcomes three-four

students a week, involves visiting
the historic house at Olana,

exploring the artist-designed
landscape, making art, and

enjoying special guest visits from
educators and professionals like
beekeepers, artists, and chefs! 

 
Photos courtesy of The Olana

Partnership.

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
JHS BOOST-UP

ACADEMY

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Over the course of August 7-10,
incoming 6th grade students have

been given the opportunity to
experience the JHS by going

through several activities in order to
get them ready for September.

 
 Students have learned the layout of
the JHS by going to various classes
and experiencing transitions from

the cafeteria, the auditorium and the
library. Students have also learned
about their schedules and how to

open a locker. 
During booster week, students

developed their academic skills, as
well as their community building
skills through games, role playing,

and more. 
 

Students were given their Google
Chromebooks in preparation for the

school year. As a parting gift,
students were given bags which
contained a combination lock so

that they can practice until school
reopens in September!

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
JHS FOCUSING ON POSITIVE TRAITS AND COMMUNITY

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Over the course of the summer, our JHS Faculty worked with our
administration staff in order to create activities that will allow our

students to build community for the 2023-24 school year. 
 

We have built a monthly birthday wall where we will celebrate our
students and our staff birthdays. We will also have opportunities

for students to learn more about each other and build community
on a monthly basis by having events that bring togetherness. The
culminating event for the first week of school will be an assembly
from the program, "Sweethearts and Heroes", where students will

learn more about validations and affirmations. 
 

We have monthly themes where we will celebrate the students
that exemplify these attributes at our school.  We believe that

when children are affirmed, they build connections with school,
staff and the larger community.  The themes are as follows: 

 
September:  Responsibility

October:  Respect
November:  Thankful/Grateful

December:   Empathy
January:   Perseverance  

February:   Kindness
March:  Patience     

April:   Honesty/Integrity  
May:   Generosity
June:   Optimism

 
The JHS will begin a peer mediation program where students will
be trained to become peer mediators and will be there to assist

their peers to restore and repair harm that may have been done. 
 We have also created a check-and-connect where our staff

members will be able to connect with staff members when they
are in need. 

 
We believe that validating and affirming students will cause them

to feel better about themselves and to thrive academically and
socially.  

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
BERKSHIRE FARM CENTER & SERVICES FOR YOUTH

FAMILY FUN DAY

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

The Berkshire Farm Center and Services for Youth is hosting its annual Family Fun Day
on August 25 from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. at Greenport Town Park in Hudson! The free event
for families will include music from TJ the DJ, food, vendors, activities for children and

more!

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
SUMMER CURRICULUM UPDATE FROM DR. PRESTIPINO!

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Earth Science Boost Up Academy: This is not summer school, but rather an
opportunity for rising 8th graders enrolled in Earth Science next year to get a head
start on becoming familiar with, and mastering the use of, some of the required
tools and materials they will be using frequently during their Earth Science labs
throughout the school year.

Bluehawk Academy Planning: The Bluehawk staff plan to meet several times
throughout the summer to accomplish a variety of tasks before next school year
and plan on examining and tightening up some of the BHA program structures as
well as developing their own PBIS system. The team will be meeting with the high
school administrators to align better to their bell schedule and transportation
schedule and will be familiarizing themselves with some of the new software they
will be using. Endeavors to local businesses and home visits of students are also
planned for this summer.

MCSES SEL Committee: The elementary school would like to streamline their PBIS
System, Character Education System, House System and SEL programs so that
they are not disconnected from each other or repetitive, improving the overall
impact on students. In addition, MCSES is fully adopting the RULER SEL model, so
they need time to determine where the other programs fit into the RULER
structure.

JHS/SHS Restorative Practices Committee: This is a small group of teachers that
participated in a multi-phase professional development on restorative practices
starting last summer. They are working together this summer to create some RP
structures for next school year. These include re-entry meeting protocols for
students returning from a long-term suspension, hospitalization, or extended
absence, planning for facilitating staff circles starting in September and teaching
them the process to use with their own students on a regular basis and
establishing procedures and curriculum options for leading student mediation
groups.

Eureka Math² Training for PK-6: Teachers will be participating in a one-day

At the request of various administrators/teachers, there are several specific learning
opportunities taking place this summer.

 

       training to prepare to implement the new math program in September. 

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
STUDENT TECH CREW ASSISTS INSTRUCTIONAL

TECHNOLOGY THIS SUMMER

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

This summer, the District Instructional Technology Department had SHS students
assisting the IT staff with getting equipment ready for the new school year. 

 
SHS students who were hired either attended the Student Tech Crew this past school

year and received their Dell Computer Repair Certification or will be getting their
certification this upcoming school year. Students worked on cleaning, repairing and
labeling student Google Chromebooks and put new cases on their Chromebooks. 

 
Additionally, students helped with various day-to-day tasks in the Technology

Department. A special thank you to Mrs. Bender, Ms. Rabinowitz, Mr. Ellsworth, Ms.
Wheeler, Mrs. Coons, Mr. Uddin and Mr. Dwarika for their collaborative efforts.

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
BLUEHAWK ACADEMY UPDATE

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Bluehawk Academy staff were hard at work this summer creating new and exciting
opportunities for the incoming students! 

 
Ms. Megan Amendola, Mrs. Michelle Donnelly and Mr. Larry Walker are excited for the

students to enter their new classroom spaces and see the innovative changes that
have taken place.  

 
Bluehawk Academy students will be introduced to a revised program structure that

begins with a change in the hours of their school day!  Students will utilize a new
online educational platform and have the support of teachers working with them in
person. Staff has developed college and career opportunities, interesting field trips -

not to mention community involvement opportunities.  
 

Our Bluehawk Academy staff is looking forward to the first full school year!   
 

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/
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SPECIAL EDUCATION/PUPIL SERVICES UPDATE

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Secondary Extended School Year Summer Program: Classes worked in themes with one
class focusing on camping and National Parks and the other focusing on the ocean

(page 7). Activities included working on academics through this theme as well as making
s'mores, trail mix, and exploring national parks through literature and technology.

 
Elementary Extended School Year Summer Program: Classes placed a central focus on

maintaining their reading, writing and math skills through themed study of insects,
camping and wildlife, space, the ocean and so much more!

 

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/


DISTRICT SUMMER NEWSLETTER
MURALIST JOE PIMENTEL WORKING WITH HUDSON

STUDENTS AND STAFF

AUGUST 2023HUDSON CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

This school year, the District looks forward to working with muralist Joe Pimentel. His
work can be viewed below, by clicking here or at his YouTube channel.

 
Mr. Pimentel will be working with JSHS students and staff designing a mural for both

buildings. Mr. Pimentel is a renowned muralist who works through schools in New York
State. We are very excited about this opportunity and look forward to showcasing the

hard work in the fall. 
 

The project will begin in the fall with students and staff designing the mural and will
culminate in December with the finished products.

http://www.hudsoncsd.org/
http://www.joepimentelart.com/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCeZg9ablY1ejMmVZPhbw1sA

